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December 14, 2016 
 
 
Cleveland Heights Building Department 
40 Severance Circle 
Cleveland Heights, Ohio 44118 
 
Attn:  Kara Hamley O'Donnell, City Planner 
  Email:  kodonnell@clvhts.com 
 
RE:  Oakwood Country Club Property/Hebrew Academy 

1516 Warrensville Center Road 
Cleveland Heights, Ohio 
City Project No. 15-31 
Lot Resubdivision Description 

 
Dear Ms. Hamley O'Donnell, 
 
The following information will serve as our detailed written description of the proposed 
lot resubdivision for the Hebrew Academy development. 
 
The land is zoned “AA” single-family.  To the south, in South Euclid, about 1/3 of the 
former Oakwood Club land was developed as a Walmart and other retail stores.  To the 
west are large single-family homes in the “AA” single-family district on Oakwood Drive, 
a private road, and Andrews Road.  To the north are single-family homes in the “A” 
single-family district, Yeshiva Derech Hatorah (formerly Mosdos Ohr Hatorah) school 
and multi-family and commercial properties in the S-2 Mixed-Use zoning.  To the east 
are properties in South Euclid, commercial and residential, which are zoned C-1 
(Limited Commercial), C-2 (General Commercial), R-50 (Single-Family 50) and R-50 
(Single-Family 40).  6.6 acres along the western boundary has been offered for 
purchase to the owners of the abutting Oakwood Drive properties.  
 
In January 2016 (Proj. 16-5), the Planning Commission approved reuse of the former 
Clubhouse as Hebrew Academy’s high school and administrative offices, retention and 
reuse of existing outbuildings, and construction of playfields and courts.  At its 
September 2016 meeting (Proj. 15-31), the Planning Commission approved a 
conditional use permit for a new school (early childhood, elementary, jr. high) with 
parking & playfields.  The Commission continued consideration of the lot resubdivision 
for up to 90 days.   
 
  



 

 

At its November 2016 meeting (Proj. 15-31), the Planning Commission approved the lot 
resubdivision with the exception of the two proposed “option” land parcels intended to 
be joined with Oakwood Drive parcels PPN 683-10-074 (HN 1672 Oakwood Drive) and 
PPN 683-10-077 (HN 1620 Oakwood Drive).   
 
The drawing by Neff & Associates, revision dated 01/11/17, shows the previously 
approved proposed joining of all adjoining Hebrew Academy-owned parcels, with the 
exception of the “option” land, to create one single parcel.  It also shows the previously 
approved splitting of seven parcels (shaded in solid gray) from the Hebrew Academy-
owned land and joining those seven parcels, commonly referred to as the “option” land, 
to adjacent residential homes on Oakwood Drive.  At this time, we are requesting 
Planning Commission approval for the two remaining “option” land parcels (shaded in 
diagonal gray hatching).      
 
If you require any further description please contact our office to discuss. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Charles J. (C.J.) Onyak, P.E. 
Project Manager, Neff & Associates, Inc. 
 
 
cc: Daniel J. Neff, P.E. 
 Ron Kluchin, AIA 
 Rabbi Eli Dessler 
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